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Weekly news from the Haggerston School Community

For our latest news and stories,
please follow us on...

for consistently putting in high effort.
Always trying to complete challenges
and overall a really positive attitude to
learning.

Safeguarding

If you have a safeguarding concern please call the school
Reception in the first instance and ask for a member of the
Designated Safeguarding Team Ms Harry, Ms Ramsey or Ms

Codling.  If it is out of school  hours please contact the
safeguarding email address

haggerstonsafeguarding@haggerston.hackney.sch.uk

Regular communication with parents/carers is important to us at
Haggerston School. It is vital that the school office holds updated
and current contact information in order that you can receive
important messages from school or in case of a medical and/or
emergency situation.

Please contact the school office to verify your contact details
P: 020 7739 7324    E: haggerstonschool@haggerston.hackney.sch.uk

STUDENT OF THE WEEK

for their enthusiasm for art in lessons,
workshops, interventions and
extracurricular activities!

art: Poppy Chottin, Sergio Ekobo
Diaz, Lashley Mundia, Estelle
Pala and Laaibah Siddiquee

SPORTS FIXTURES
& RESULTS

MATHS: WALTER HATTON

Really proud of our Athletic team who competed in a
recent Hackney Athletics Borough competition:

Haggerston Medal winners: 
India won gold in 1500m
Mabli won Gold in 800m 
Inca won silver in Javelin 
David won Silver in long jump 
Favour won Gold in 200m and silver in javelin 
Otis won Silver in High jump and Bronze in 300m

https://en-gb.facebook.com/HaggerstonSchoolHackney/
https://www.facebook.com/HaggerstonSchoolHackney/
https://haggerston.hackney.sch.uk/
https://twitter.com/haggerstonsch
https://www.instagram.com/p/C4dyHVxLKLs/?utm_source=ig_web_copy_link
http://haggerston.hackney.sch.uk/
http://haggerston.hackney.sch.uk/


Dear Parents/Carers, 

Behaviour for Learning
We wrote to you recently about our staff visit to Forest Gate Community School and Cumberland Community School.
On the visit, Haggerston staff were really impressed with the culture of politeness that they have built across the
school community. Over the next half term we will be working with students to explain our expectations around
politeness in school and also to remind them of our expectations within the behaviour policy. 

As our families know, as our school we adopt a “warm/strict” approach to behaviour in school - warm because we
know the value of caring relationships in supporting students to reach their full potential, but strict because a strict
code of behaviour helps to ensure a safe and caring environment for all students. This is fundamental as students need
clear boundaries so that the school environment is conducive to learning for all. 

This week and next, we are reminding students of these expectations in assemblies. We are reminding students that
we know they can all show respect and be engaged learners, and the importance of doing this day in and day out to
build positive habits. We are also reminding students of behaviours that undermine a safe and caring environment that
will not be tolerated in our school community. 

External Exams
We are very proud of all students who have started their exams this week - students have been in school early
revising, working hard throughout the exam and maintaining the resilience they need after each exam to go to their
next lessons and focus on the next exams. Thanks to families for all of their support with this.

Have a lovely weekend.

Ms Moran and Ms Turbet, Co- Headteachers

MESSAGE FROM THE CO-HEADTEACHERS 
Ms Moran and Ms Turbet



MESSAGE FROM DEPUTY
HEADTEACHER
Ms Harry
Dear Parents/Carers

Haggerston School is an anti - bullying school; bullying is not accepted in our community and we are committed to
turning these percentages into 100%. As a school we work in partnerships based on mutual respect and we value and
respect everyone equally through listening and sharing. In the Autumn term 93% of parents told us that their child
feels safe at our school. 88% of you felt that bullying and discrimination is dealt with quickly, effectively and
consistently. In response to your feedback and that of students we have run focus groups and changed the format of
Student Union to encourage more student voice on this matter. We have been clear and consistent with our
messaging to students about our stance on bullying. We continue to develop and review our practice. 

As parents/guardians, you can support us by monitoring your child’s social media as this is where most of the conflicts
between peers begin or escalate. In order to support you, we have signed up to National College which will allow you
to view classes and resources on online safety. To create your account, please follow
https://nationalcollege.com/enrol/haggerston-school and complete your details. When you’re set up, you’ll be able
to set ‘Parent/Carer’ as your user type. We also ask that parents support our anti-bullying approach by: 

Supporting the school’s behaviour expectations, policy and procedures
Working collaboratively with staff to encourage respect and good behaviour
Ensuring that the school has accurate and current contact information
Attending meetings with staff to discuss their child’s behaviour
Encouraging their children to report concerns about bullying and to support the school in tackling it
Where a student is involved in bullying others outside school, e.g. in the street or through the use of the internet
at home, parents will be asked to work with the school in addressing their child’s behaviour, for example
restricting/monitoring their use of the internet or mobile phone
Promoting inclusion and diversity in our community

As always, if you or your child have any concerns please contact a member of the safeguarding team, you can email
haggerstonsafeguarding@haggerston.hackney.sch.uk.

Have a lovely weekend
Ms Harry, Deputy Headteacher

https://nationalcollege.com/enrol/haggerston-school
mailto:haggerstonsafeguarding@haggerston.hackney.sch.uk


100% 97% 92%

HIGH ATTENDERS, HIGH ACHIEVERS

THIS WEEK'S TOP 3!THIS WEEK'S TOP 3!

If last year, a child had 99-100% attendance, the
average grade achieved  across all GCSEs was a
grade 7. This does not mean a child is guaranteed to
achieve grade 7s or better with 99-100% attendance
but it does mean they give themselves the best
chance to do this. This child is much likely to score
top grades than someone who is only in for 94 % of
the school year.

WHERE WILL YOU BE?

YEAR 7OYEAR 7O

YEAR 10RYEAR 10R

YEAR 8YYEAR 8Y

97.9%97.9%

97.8%97.8%

97%97%

Why is attendance and punctuality important?

For children to achieve to the best of their ability, they
must attend school every day and be punctual. Most
children who meet these expectations will make very
pleasing rates of progress during their time at Haggerston
School. Our wish for all of the children here is that they
make the most of everything that the school has to offer
(academically, socially and more holistically with regards
extra curricular opportunities and enrichment). That is
only possible if children are here every day, on site by
8.30am ready for line-up/lesson one and are ready to
learn/engage with the opportunities available.



Summer Exams 2024
Candidate Handbook

Now available on our
website.

Click here to view

There is one opening for the position of parent school
board member (previously known as governors) at

Haggerston School.

BALLOT TO CAST YOUR VOTE IS OPEN

The ballot is open to cast your vote for the position of
Parent LSB Member and will close on Friday 31st May
at 4pm. 

Local School Board Haggerston Webpage
Ballot Letter to Parents

If you need any further clarification please do not
hesitate to contact me.

Ms Scalco, PA to the Co-Headteachers

Key Notices
Free School Meals vouchers for May half term 2024

The FSM vouchers for May half term have been ordered via
Edenred. The amount is £10 for eligible FSM students. The delivery
date will be Thursday 23rd May 2024. The email with the voucher
will come from noreply@edenred.com, so please ensure that you
have added this email address to your Safe Sender/ Trusted
Contacts List.

 Please ensure that you redeem the vouchers on time, as they will
expire after 3 months and you will not be eligible for a replacement
voucher.

Useful links
Redeem your Select Grocery eCode
Download the eCode and eGift card user guide
Read the parent/carer FAQs
I’ve been sent an eCode but it hasn’t arrived
I’ve redeemed my eCode but my eGift card hasn’t arrived

https://haggerston.hackney.sch.uk/wp-content/uploads/2021/06/Getting-Through-Exam-Season-Booklet-1.pdf
https://haggerston.hackney.sch.uk/wp-content/uploads/2021/06/Candidate-Handbook-Summer-2024-Exams-Parent-bulletin-item-19.04.24.pdf
https://haggerston.hackney.sch.uk/our-school/governing-body/
https://haggerston.hackney.sch.uk/wp-content/uploads/2021/06/Parent-LSB-Member-Parent-Ballot-Letter-16.05.24.pdf
https://ecode.selectyourcompliment.co.uk/grocery
https://content.edenred.co.uk/select/clients/grocery/Edenred-Select-Grocery-eCode-Redemption-Userguide.pdf
https://content.edenred.co.uk/select/clients/grocery/SelectGrocery_FSM_ParentCarerFAQs.pdf
https://cdn.edenred.uk.com/select/eCode-resend-request.html
https://cdn.edenred.uk.com/select/eGift-card-resend.html
https://nationalcollege.com/guides/helldivers-2


Music Lessons
Individual and paired music lessons start next week. If
your child is taking these you will receive an email
with a timetable of your child's lessons and further
information.

If your child is interested in taking individual/ paired
music lessons at school in the future, please get them
to fill in the Music Survey form on the DPR.
Thank you, Mr Woods, Peripatetic Lead
joseph.woods@haggerston.hackney.sch.uk

Got any old school uniforms?

If you have school uniform that no longer fits your child,
please drop it off at reception.

Thank you.

Wednesday

Careers Interviews

Y12 Access Project Trip

Y10 Music Workshop
Day

Heads of Year Contact Details

Year 7
Year 8
Year 9

Year 10
Year 11

Sixth Form

rokayah.abdulmajed@haggerston.hackney.sch.uk
cherrelle.yiminyi@haggerston.hackney.sch.uk

jonathan.wadsworth@haggerston.hackney.sch.uk
tom.ritchie@haggerston.hackney.sch.uk

asma.siddiqui@haggerston.hackney.sch.uk

charlotte.clarke@haggerston.hackney.sch.uk

Please contact your
child’s Head of Year if

you have concerns about
their school work or

wellbeing.

CLICK THE TILES TO FIND OUT MORE 

Monday

Y10 Music Coursework
Day

Tuesday

Career Interviews

Thursday

Y9 Vaccinations

Friday

Upcoming Events: week beginning 20 May (Week 1)
Assembly Theme: What does it mean to be mentally healthy?

Lost property

Dear Parents/Carers, 
If your child has lost something during the school day,
please ask them to visit student services where lost
property is kept. 

Please remember to label any belongings so they can
quickly and easily be returned to their owner. 

Students with short term mobility issues
If your child experiences a short term mobility issue, e.g.
an injury such as spraining an ankle that requires crutches,
could we please ask you to let their head of year know.
We need this information in case we have to write an
individual action plan to support a fire evacuation.

Summer Term Clubs now on the website

https://haggerston.hackney.sch.uk/teaching-learning/dpr/
https://haggerston.hackney.sch.uk/parentscarers/school-clubs/
mailto:joseph.woods@haggerston.hackney.sch.uk
https://haggerston.hackney.sch.uk/our-school/school-prospectus/
mailto:rokayah.abdulmajed@haggerston.hackney.sch.uk
mailto:cherrelle.yiminyi@haggerston.hackney.sch.uk
mailto:jonathan.wadsworth@haggerston.hackney.sch.uk
mailto:tom.ritchie@haggerston.hackney.sch.uk
mailto:asma.siddiqui@haggerston.hackney.sch.uk
mailto:charlotte.clarke@haggerston.hackney.sch.uk
mailto:charlotte.clarke@haggerston.hackney.sch.uk
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The National Careers Service
Provides information, advice and guidance to help make decisions
on learning, training and work. The website includes over 800
different job profiles https://nationalcareers.service.gov.uk/

UCAS
Explore your options, apply to university, and more
https://www.ucas.com/ 

Find an apprenticeship
This government run service allows you to browse through and
apply to available apprenticeships https://www.gov.uk/apply-
apprenticeship 

icould
Real-life career videos, advice and information to inspire your
career https://icould.com/

Careermap
To view the latest issues of Careermap’s Careermag for school
leavers, click here
To receive a copy of future Careermag for School Leavers, follow
this link: https://careermap.co.uk/subscribe-to-careermag/

To find out more about Career, Apprenticeship and University opportunities please visit our Careers Bulletin Webpage

Exam tip: keep an eye on the time. If
you’re running out, try to gain as many
marks as possible by concentrating on
the easier, first parts, of any questions
you have not yet attempted.

Be Happy Be You by
Penny Alexander,EtAL 

Target 20 pages every day! 20 pages is small
enough that it's not intimidating. Regardless
of how busy you are, take out time to read 20
pages everyday. Set a daily routine for the
family to read 20 pages before or after
dinner.

Library timings 
8h30am to 4h30pm

https://haggerston.hackney.sch.uk/our-school/school-library/
https://haggerston.hackney.sch.uk/our-school/school-library/recommended-reading-lists/
https://haggerston.hackney.sch.uk/personal-development/student-careers-education/careers-bulletin/
https://haggerston.hackney.sch.uk/wp-content/uploads/2021/06/Haggerston-Recorder-Spring-2024-Edition.pdf
https://haggerston.hackney.sch.uk/personal-development/student-careers-education/careers-bulletin/
https://uk.accessit.online/hgg00/?serviceId=ExternalEvent&homepageSn=14
https://nationalcareers.service.gov.uk/
https://www.ucas.com/
https://www.ucas.com/
https://www.gov.uk/apply-apprenticeship
https://www.gov.uk/apply-apprenticeship
https://www.gov.uk/apply-apprenticeship
https://www.gov.uk/apply-apprenticeship
https://icould.com/
https://haggerston.hackney.sch.uk/wp-content/uploads/2020/11/SBT2265CareermagIssue16v4.pdf
https://careermap.co.uk/subscribe-to-careermag/
https://haggerston.hackney.sch.uk/personal-development/student-careers-education/careers-bulletin/


Wellbeing and SEND
Dear parents, HiP is a voluntary group of
Hackney parents with SEND children,
trying to be heard & listened to, to improve
services, and to develop awareness,
understanding & acceptance of SEND in
our communities. Please see the following
fliers that you hopefully find useful.

Dear Parents /Carers
Support with your young persons wellbeing

The digitised SilverCloud anxiety intervention for parents of young people can
now be used without a supporter/practitioner. Clients can sign up using the Self
Sign Up Link Pathway link and have access to the below content: This is part of
our WAMHs offer.

For more information on this programme, please click this link here

Ms Ray -Choudhuri, Senior Assistant Headteacher and Mental Health Lead

http://www.hiphackney.org.uk/
https://haggerston.hackney.sch.uk/wp-content/uploads/2021/06/SilverCloud-Poster-Supporting-an-Anxious-Child.docx-2023-ongoing.pdf


Other Notices

If your child participates in an extra curricular
activity, event, competition, music lessons
etc... and you would like to share their
achievements via the weekly bulletin and end
of term Haggerston Recorder's, please email
Ms Scalco at
malissa.scalco@haggerston.hackney.sch.uk.
You may include a photo if you wish. Please
note; these publications are uploaded to our
website which can be viewable by any member
of the public.

Calling Parent Volunteers!

We are looking for parent volunteers to take
part in our Sixth form Speakers Programme. Do
you work in industry or academia and would like
to deliver a mini lecture and Q&A about a topic
or issue that will inspire our students. Do you
know people who fit these criteria and who
would be willing to speak with our students? 

Please email
charlotte.clarke@haggerston.hackney.sch.uk for
more information. 

https://haggerston.hackney.sch.uk/wp-content/uploads/2021/06/Letter-to-Parents-re-Teacher-Training-parent-bulletin-item-02.02.24.pdf
mailto:malissa.scalco@haggerston.hackney.sch.uk
mailto:charlotte.clarke@haggerston.hackney.sch.uk


Key Dates

Term Dates 2023/24

Year 7: 14 November 2023
Year 9 Options Remote Event : 29 January 2024
Year 9 Parent Evening:  27 February 2024
Year 11: 16 January 2024

Parent Evening Dates
Year 8: 19 March 2024
Year 10: 30 April 2024
Year 12 & 13: 23 January 2024

Summer Term 2024
Start: Monday 15 April
End: Friday 19 July (Early Dismissal 12.45pm)
Half Term: Monday 27 - Friday 31 May

Start: Monday 04 September 
End: Friday 15 December 
        (Early Dismissal 12.45pm)
Half Term: Monday 23 - Friday 27 October
Inset Days: Monday 04 September
                    Monday 04 December 

Autumn Term 2023

Exam Result Dates
A-Level : Thursday 15 August GCSE : Thursday 22 August

Start: Monday 08 January 
End: Thursday 28 March (Full School Day)
Half Term: Monday 12 - Friday 16 February 
Bank Holiday: Monday 02 January 
Inset Days: Friday 22 March 

Spring Term 2024

Other Key Dates
26 December
Boxing Day

01 January
New Years Day

29 March
Good Friday

31 March
Easter Sunday

01 April
Easter Monday

 06 May
Bank Holiday

27 May
Spring Bank Holiday

26 August
Bank Holiday

10 April
Eid al Fitr (tbc)

17 June
Eid al Adha

Confirmed term dates for 2024/2025

Autumn Term
First date of term: Tuesday 03 September 2024
Half term holiday: Monday 28 October - Friday 01 November 2024
Last day of term: Thursday 13 December 2024
INSET Days: 02 September and 02 December 2024

Spring Term
First date of term: Monday 06 January 2025
Half term holiday: Monday 17– Friday 21 February 2025
Last day of term: Friday 04 April 2025
INSET Day: 21 March 2025

Summer Term
First date of term: Tuesday 22 April 2025
Half term holiday: Monday 26– Friday 30 May 2025
Last day of term: Friday 18 July 2025
Bank Holiday: 05 May 2025


